2010-2011 Lions’ Pride Extracurricular Program
Presentation to SBDM 6-22-2010


Lions’ Pride plan for the 2010-2011 school year is scaled back from previous years and is due in part to the lack of parental support for the activities and functions we have and in part from burn-out by those parents who have supported Lions’ Pride throughout the years.  You will notice that we are eliminating support of various activities and will be focusing on one major fundraiser.


The activities that Lions’ Pride will be supporting for 2010-2011 are Cross Country, Academic Team and Basketball.  We will not be supporting the Good Behavior program, 8th grade volunteer hours for activities outside of Lions’ Pride activities, or the extracurricular banquets.  We will also not be having the pumpkin patch, basketball tournament or spring dance.  Support for the 8th grade dinner, field day and santa shoppe will depend on funding.


Fundraising we will be doing will focus on monthly Marketday sales, BoxTops support and Campbells label support.  We will also do paper recycling through the Abitibi bin and some can recycling.   The major fundraiser we will have will be the walk-a-thon.  We would like to push this into mid-late October (after the fall break) to give us more time to get organized and seek out more donations.

As always, every child is encouraged to participate in extracurricular activities and each child that wants to participate can – i.e. we don’t have try outs for our teams.  We did run into issues last year that some programs became more of a babysitting function and we will make sure that the coaches know that parents can be required to attend practice to control/watch their child or the child cannot be there.  Other parameters are set forth in the Extracurricular Activity Handbook, attached hereto as reference and for your review.


Lions’ Pride has estimated expenses for supporting the programs referenced above at $6,000 per year.  Currently we have approximately $8,000 on hand.  Lion’s Pride will fully fund the referenced programs for the 2010-2011 school year and is hopeful that the fundraising we do will raise sufficient funds to continue support in the 2011-2012 school year and with successful fundraising, in the years to come.  We may decide to add a fundraiser throughout the year but will seek approval from SBDM and the school board before doing so.  A draft of the year-end budget is attached for referenced.

From an officer perspective, I have stated that I will stay on if we scale back the activities we do.  I will do whatever role that is desired of me.  The typical officers are President, Vice President, Secretary and Treasurer.  These can be dual roles but one person cannot be all.  We held off on elections of officers in May until the outcome of Family Fun Night to see if anyone wanted to run and / or if other ideas were presented.   Some parents have stated they will help but they do not want to run the organization.  I will reach out to them to see if they are still willing to help.  Due to the changes that are occurring, we will need to revise our by-laws and need to review our mission statement.  That process will start with our July meeting along with officer appointments and we will present drafts to SBDM for review and approval.

While the lack of parental support is to say the least, very disheartening, we have decided to continue to ‘make a go’ of Lions’ Pride and see what happens.  We will continue to recruit parents to help and see what changes can be made.  We will also get the word out that support is needed or a pay-to-play policy will have to be implemented.   While many schools have such a policy, we take pride in the fact that we do not.  We will keep SBDM informed as to the activities, etc., of Lions’ Pride and the status of the organization as the year progresses.

